Client choice of legal representative is the best guarantee of quality in the Justice System

The current MOJ Consultation “Transforming Legal Aid: Delivering a More Credible and Efficient System” proposes the removal of a suspect’s right to the solicitor of their choosing.

Surely client choice is the best way of ensuring quality of legal representation because solicitors know that if they provide a poor service they will lose clients.

Under the current proposals a fixed number of clients is guaranteed to each provider of legal services whether the client likes them or not and then with no incentive at all to deliver a quality service because they have a captive client base.

I urge the Ministry of Justice to re-think this proposal

